

## **TOWN OF LEDYARD**

## CONNECTICUT TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339-1551 (860) 464-3230 council@ledyardct.org

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Twenty- seventh Town Council

FROM:

Finance Committee

DATE:

November 8, 2023

SUBJECT:

**Outstanding Items of Business** 

In an effort to provide for a seamless transition, the Finance Committee of the Twenty-sixth Ledyard Town Council is forwarding the following outstanding items of business:

- (1) Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) and Capital Non-Recurring (CNR) Fund based on the *American Rescue Act* Funding (ARPA) and the process to approve ARPA Projects and expend ARPA Funding.
- (2) Potential uses of the revenue received from Public Act No.21-58 "An Act Concerning Solid Waste Management" in accordance with "Resolution Regarding Revenues Received from Beverage Container Surcharges" adopted on June 8, 2022.
- (3) National Opioid Settlement Payments
  - ✓ Potential Uses of the Funds
  - ✓ Allocations of the Funds
  - ✓ Oversight-follow-up-communication with Organizations administering the funds.

As these items continue to remain important outstanding/ongoing matters, the Finance Committee is hopeful that the information provided will aid in the follow- up and the completion of these issues.

Should you have any questions or require additional background information regarding these issues or any other subjects, please do not hesitate to contact myself or any other members of the Finance Committee:

Bill Saums (401) 225-5362 Andra Ingalls (860) 961-2414 Tim Ryan (860) 941-8257